
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November meeting will be at Carlisle Reservation 

 

December meeting will be at Wellington Reservation 
 

Refreshments for Meetings 

 

Programs (See Events Page for details) 

  
November -  Gloria Hood, Etta Rowe, Eboni Johnson 
 
 
December – Party Party Party! 

 
November – Making Buttons 
 
December – Christmas Party  

 
 

LOCO Minutes for the October 8, 2013 
 
President: Call to order by Sheryl Billman at 7:15pm after the potluck dinner, she thanked all for 
taking care of the September meeting in her absence. There were two guests at the meeting, Irena 
Talandis and Kelly Durst. 
 
Secretary: There was a motion for approval of the September minutes by Karen Long, seconded by 
Julie Bragg which passed without corrections. 
 
Programs: Sheryl announced the upcoming meetings and programs: November, at Carlisle with 
Holly Whiteside and button making.  December would be at Wellington for their annual Christmas 
party (everyone bring goodies), ornament exchange, Heifer shawl drawing, scholarship drawing for 
those who did demos this year. 
 
Sunshine: Pattie McAndrew sent out 5 birthday cards. 
 
Newsletter: Gina will be doing the newsletter now—Mary gets to retire! 
 
Refreshments: Marcee Stephenson announced who will be doing refreshments for the November 
meeting. 
 
Heifer Project: Elizabeth Yasaki brought us up to date on what to do with Heifer tickets and 
monies received. 
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Historian: Betty Roll—one new member’s photo 
 
Programs: Nancy Kuhar’s looking into other workshops and tours for us to do in the future. (With 
Judy Keske) 
 
Demonstrations: Chris Strekely opened up discussion about the demos at Mill Hollow; Betty Roll 
threw out the possibility of public demos at other venues.  Karen Long mentioned the demos for 
Smiths and that this year; there was construction in the area that wasn’t conducive to traffic and 
such. 
 
Equipment: Julie Bragg brought up that the carder is very popular right now with two people on 
the waiting list and that it needs to be brought back for the next persons use. 
A motion that we should look into finding another drum carder for our guild equipment library was 
made by Elizabeth Yasaki.  Etta Rowe seconds the motion, it carries.  
  
Membership: The not getting emails thing came up again—Gina is going to look into getting things 
squared away so that everyone can get communications from the group. 
 
Old Business: Karen reminded everyone about harvesting now for natural dye in 2014. 
 
New Business: There was an announcement about an Herb Fair at the Cleveland Botanical garden.  
Sheryl Billman brought up having a scissors sharpener at their December meeting who DOES 
PINKING SHEARS as well as other scissors.  We’ll have to make a decision in November and make 
sure it’s okay with the Parks as well as making sure folks bring enough scissors to make it worth his 
while. 
Karen Long announced that we made $135 for our potluck fundraiser and made a motion that we 
add $115 from our LOCO account to make it a total of $250.  Etta Rowe seconded.  Motion carried. 
Karen Long moved that the funds be given to Wellington Help Food Service at 127 Park Place c/o 
UMC in Wellington which serves the southern part of Lorain County.  Kathy Webb seconds, motion 
carried. 
 
Show and Tell: I don’t have the book, so I don’t know who did what!  It was all lovely though! 
 
Meeting Adjourned.   Sheryl Billman for Sara Twining 

 
 

LOCO Guild Meeting Upcoming Programs  
 

November 10th - MAKE BUTTONS  
See a variety of techniques you can use for making your own buttons out of fabric, wood, or using 
needlework. Supplies will be brought for you to make your own buttons during the evening.  
 
December  
 

Note:  Looking for LOCO member to take over as Refreshment Coordinator for 2014.  I thought the 
position was for one year, but just found out it is for two.  Please contact Marcee L. Stephenson at 
Marceels@aol.com or 440-774-2451 if you can take this over in January.  Thank you for helping out.  
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  Ginko Gallery                                             
  Liz Burgess 

  19 S. Main 

  Oberlin, OH 44074                  

  (440) 774-3117                                           

 

  Local Artists’ Work, Studio Space, Art Supplies 
  Donations appreciated for the kittens.       
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   The Hines Sheep Co. 
   Tom, Beth and Holly Hines 

   10735 LaGrange Road, Elyria, OH 44035 
   (440) 458-4049 
 
   Fleece of champion Columbias and Southdowns and  
   Natural Sheep (black) 
   Roving, skins yarn, freezer lamb, jerky 
   By Appointment 
 

 

 

 

 

   Slow & Easy Alpacas 
   Jim and Judy Keske 
   39136 State Rte. 18 East 
   Wellington, OH 44090 
   (440) 647-9502 
 
   Alpacas, yarn, roving and fiber available 
   Call for prices and colors 

 

   Our Little World Alpacas LLC 
   Brian and Joy Turner 

   16800 Cowley Road 
   Grafton, OH 44044 
   Brian: (440) 477-4300 

   Joy: (440) 724-7070 
   www.ourlittleworldalpacas.com 
  

   Alpaca sales, raw fiber, yarn and alpaca products. 
   Online Store 

LOCO Board Members 

 

 

President: Sheryl Billman 440.9263114 

                 sheran8@msn.com 

 

Vice President:  Karen Long   440.775.0201 

                          Karen@oberlin.net 

 

Treasurer:  Betsy Bruce 440.774.7036 h 

                    bbruce@oberlin.edu 
 

Secretary:  Sara Twining 440.647.2795 h 

                   stwining@bright.net   
  

Workshops:  Nancy Kuhar 419.929.2907 

                     nancyjk52@gmail.com 

                     Judy Keske 440.647.9502 

                     slowandeasyalpacas@yahoo.com 

 

Programs:  Holly Whiteside 440.775.0352 
                   kilin81@hotmail.com 

                        

Public Relations:  Gina Talandis 505.250.9431 (cell) 
                              darzas@juno.com 

                              Donna Holmes 412.439.9001 

                              (Web-mistress) 

                              donna.ancypa.holmes@gmail.com 
 
Library:  Eboni Johnson 614.625.7776 

                eboni75@gmail.com 

 

Demonstrations:  Chris Strekely 330.416.8195 

                             cjstrek1949@yahoo.com 

 

Membership:  Cheryl Lesure 330.635.0338  
                        cherldi@hotmail.com 

 

Sunshine: Patti McAndrew, 440 647-5179 

                  minus8@zoominternet.net 
 

Newsletter:  Gina Talandis 505-250-9431 
                     darzas@juno.com 
 

Guild Equipment:  Julie Bragg 440.647.2335 

                               Jb76quilts@msn.com 

 

Refreshments:  Marcee Stephenson 

                          440.774.2451 

                          marceels@aol.com 

 

Historian:  Betty Roll 440.774.2114 

                 broll@oberlin.net 

 
Fiber Samples:  Kathy Webb 419.684.7056 
                           kwebb31579@gmail.com 
 

 

Ed The Wheel Healer 
 

Maker of Great Wheels 

Mender of All Things Spinning 

Ed Rowe 

45485 Hughes Rd. 

Oberlin, OH 44074 

(440) 774-3210 

(216) 269-5413 cell 

erowe132@aol.com 

 

 

   Our Little World Alpacas LLC 
   Brian and Joy Turner 

   16800 Cowley Road 
   Grafton, OH 44044 

   Brian: (440) 477-4300 
   Joy: (440) 724-7070 
   www.ourlittleworldalpacas.com 

  
   Alpaca sales, raw fiber, yarn and alpaca 
products. 
   Online Store 
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Here are a few pictures from Birmingham on 
Sunday, (10/6).  It was all great fun, spinning, 
weaving, selling tickets, talking with visitors 

and talking with each other!    
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Looks like the workshop with Betsy Bruce was a success!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!! 

(Pictures by Mary Carmosino) 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Pictures          page 5 Pioneer Days was a few months ago, but I still 
have some pictures from day two.                          

A lot of learning went on those days! 

 

  

     

At our last meeting Linnea brought in 

her home made spinning wheel! 

That’s all for now!  Thanks! 


